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23 June 2021 

 

Hello, Kia Ora, Kia Orana, Talofa Lava, Taloha Ni, Bula, Ni Hau, Namaste,  Malo e Lelei, Deea awit, 

Fakalofa, Lahi Atu, Vinaka, Dia daoibh, Sillaw, Hola, Huan Ying, Bonjour, Sagutom, Konichiwa,  

Guten Tag, Здравствуйте  

We only have a couple of weeks left until the July holidays and we are taking advantage of having empty 

classrooms for two weeks by refurbishing the Year 2, 3 and 4 classrooms. On the last day of term we are 

shifting furniture from 11 classrooms and the reception area into every available spare space so 

everything is clear to replace the lino/carpet. Everything will be moved back in the last couple of days of 

the holidays ready for our tamariki to start in Term 3. But wait - there’s more - in the next holidays, which 

will be October, we are beginning our whole school exterior and interior painting. Lastly in the summer 

holidays we’ll be refurbishing Rm 5-8 which includes shade canopies like the ones outside Rm 1-4. 

Additional shade covers will be added to cover the three playgrounds as well. By Autumn next year the 

school will be unrecognisable in the very best way possible! Thanks to the Board of Trustees for their 

planning behind the scenes, making these great changes to our learning environment possible.  

 

Waterlea teachers will be attending a paid union meeting next week. The meeting will be held 1.30-

3.30pm on Tuesday 29 June. We will be inviting you to pick your children up from school at 1pm and 

sKids will be available if needed. A notice is coming home with your tamariki this afternoon - please fill it  

 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

8 21 
Swimming Rms 5, 7, 
11, 12, 13, 15,23 

22 
Swimming Rms 6,8,9,10  

23 24 
Sausage Sizzle Money 
Due 

25 
PTA Sausage Sizzle 

9 28 
Swimming Rms 5, 7, 
11, 12, 13, 15,23 
Board Meeting 7pm 

29  
Junior and Middle School 
Science in a Van 
Swimming Rms 6,8,9,10  
Paid Union Meeting early 
pick up 1pm 
PTA Meeting 7.30pm 

30  
Senior School Science in a 
Van 

JULY 1    
Matariki Maunga Hikoi  
Junior School Bike 
Balance 

2  
Junior School Bike 
Balance 
PTA Matariki Disco 

10 5  
Swimming Rms 5, 7, 
11, 12, 13, 15,23 
Matariki Assembly 
2pm 

6 
Swimming Rms 6,8,9,10  

7 8  
PTA Casual Clothes Day 

9 
Last Day of Term 2, 
3pm 

Holidays 12 13 14 15 16 

Holidays 19 20 21 22 23 

T3 
1 

26 
Term 3 Begins 
Board Meeting 7pm 

27  
Royal Oak Intermediate 
Visiting Seniors 

28 29 30 



in and send it back to their teacher asap. 

 

Next Thursday all our whānau are invited to join us 

on a hīkoi up Mangere Mountain at dawn to view 

the Matariki stars. More information will be coming 

home to you shortly. It is not a compulsory trip.  

 

If you haven’t already done so please fill out the 

google form regarding our recent SLC and mid year 

reports- your feedback is important. https://

forms.gle/QFaW5TE65xyomj5C8  

 

Interschool Hockey 

Last Thursday Waterlea took two teams to the 

Interschool Hockey competition at Lloyd Elsmore 

park. Our teams made Waterlea proud, 

demonstrating our MANA values, as they played 

games 15 minutes apart continuously throughout 

the day!  We were particularly impressed with those 

students that had never played hockey before; they 

showed commitment to practices and a love for the 

game - this hard work paid off with our teams 

performing well.  Our girls team won one of their 

games, and tied another, narrowly losing their 

remaining games.  Our boys team placed second 

overall in the competition.  All of our players can be 

so proud of their efforts!  

    Hockey Tournament   

  

Hi, we´re Dan & Angus from Room 10 and we're 

sharing about the hockey tournament that was 

held on Thursday 18th June at Lloyd Elsmore 

Park in Pakuranga.  

We played 7 games and they were 15 mins 

each. The boys won 3 games, lost 1 and tied in 

3 games. The girls won 2 games, got 1 tie and 4 

losses. The amount of points awarded for 

winning is 3, a tie is equal for 2 points and loss 

is 1. The moment we arrived at the Park, we felt 

ready to do whatever it took to win. At the end 

we were so 

excited to hear 

that the boys 

came second, 

and the girls 

came 7th. 

    PTA Sausage Sizzle this Friday! 

It’s sausage sizzle week! Please bring $2 per sausage tomorrow (Thursday) to teachers  

in an envelope labelled with your child’s name, class and number of sausages.  

Vegetarian sausages are now available so please  

also state if you want a vege one. 

Take the opportunity to have a day off from making lunches!!             Thanks  

https://forms.gle/QFaW5TE65xyomj5C8
https://forms.gle/QFaW5TE65xyomj5C8


 

 

 

 

 

 

 


